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Why close to Vacaville and Dixon 

I opposed the former option in Vacaville for precisely the same reasons....a fire at this 
facility will be in close proximity to spread to Vacaville and Dixon depending on the wind 
direction....we already have to contend with the stinky Recology landfill site with the 
prevailing winds...so as indicated earlier....spend the money and build a substation far 
away from our cities...this project has minimal benefit to we PG&E customers 
regardless of the hyperbole - we have never seen a reduction in our bills and the cost of 
this infrastructure will be recooped by the investors plus ROI and this will cost us more 
in our energy bills. So, let's just cut to the chase and agree to move these facilities once 
and for all away from population centers. In 5 years we'll have 50 MW safe nuclear mini 
reactors available much like Amazon and Meta are looking at for their datacenters so 
let's be a little proactive and not put in a facility that is going to be obsolete in short order 
(on our dime) and a public health hazard along the way. Just talking common sense 
here...  
Best,  
David 


